
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next Meeting: Monday, February 13
th

 at 7PM at HRPO 
(2

nd
 Mondays, Highland Road Park Observatory) 

 
The first eclipse over the USA is only 6 months away, on August 21, 2017.  

Merrill Hess will speak on what to expect, how to prepare for it,  

best places to observe it, travel plans, etc.  Come get his expert advice.  
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Presidentôs Message 
 

   By now, most BRAS members know that the weekend retreat at 

Rockefeller Refuge was cancelled by the State because of 

ongoing major construction and cannot be used this month. 

 

   Our first Sidewalk Astronomy, for 2017, held at Perkins Rowe 

in January, saw about 170 people looking through our telescopes. 

Our second Sidewalk Astronomy is scheduled for February 7
th
, a 

Tuesday, at Perkins Rowe again. See the report, notices and 

photos by our Outreach Coordinator, Ben Toman. 

  

   Our own BRAS Member, Dr. Brad Schaefer, now has a ñGreat 

Coursesò available, titled  

ñThe Remarkable Science of Ancient Astronomyò 
.I have not watched the 24 lectures yet, but I have read the Course 

Guidebook. I definitely recommend this course to anyone who is 

interested in Astronomy and its history. I plan to re-read the guide 

book as I watch the lectures. BRAS has obtained its own copy of 

this course ï come to the meeting to find out more! 

 

  In April, the annual IAD (International Astronomy Day) is 

happening. To volunteer, see Chris Kersey. There will be many 

opportunities to help out this year ï and help BRAS spread the 

love of the night sky and astronomy ï volunteer when you can. 

 

   The Legacy page for Wally Pursell now has a permanent presence on the web, thanks to BRAS 

members who, at the January meeting, donated enough money to make this happen. You can view 

comments/pictures, add your own comments and/or pictures at  

 

Wallace Pursellôs Legacy Page 
http://www.legacy.com/guestbooks/theadvocate/wallace-pursell-condolences/183224987 

 
   A moving tribute to Wally appears in this issue, penned by Chris Kersey, followed by just a few 

testimonies.  You are encouraged to add your own tributes to his Legacy Page as you think of them.  

These will remain online and be read and reviewed thru time, treasured by BRAS members, family and 

friends. 
 

Clear Skies, 

 
John R. Nagle 

President of BRAS 

and 

Observing Chairperson 

  

http://www.legacy.com/guestbooks/theadvocate/wallace-pursell-condolences/183224987
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In Memory of  

Wally Pursell 
by Christopher Kersey 

 
Mr. Wally passed away on 27 December. 

He had been in the hospital but was expected to 
go home. However, infection set in.  

 

The impact Mr. Wally had on l ocal 
amateur skygazing is incalculable. Spending a 

great deal of his earlier life in Ohio and 
California, and having obtained a degree in 
geology, he arrived in Baton Rouge with his wife 

Zoe in the early 1970s. He was a Sales Manager 
for the Stupp Corporat ion for several years.  

 

During a trip to the now -defunct observatory in 
Clinton, he met Craig Brenden. Both agreed it was time for a Baton Rouge 

astronomy club (there had been a short -lived one decades earlier). They founded the 
Baton Rouge Astronomical So ciety in 1981 and were joined within the first few years 
by valuable members Bob Sinitiere (BRAS' longest -serving Treasurer), Merrill Hess 

and Walt Cooney. Wally helped draft the Society's first bylaws, and took part in 
BRAS' well -attended public viewing o f Halley's Comet during its last return in 1986. 

Wally also gave important support to BRAS' successful request for 501(c)(3) status 
from the IRS. In 1987 Wally (along with Merrill and David Taylor) fashioned a new 
type of photographic platform that facilit ated the acquisition of space images.  

 
The idea for a permanent, in -town, professional -grade astronomical 

observatory had its genesis in a phone call between BRAS member Melanie Hair and 

LSU astrophysicist Greg Guzik. The idea was pursued by Merrill, Walt and Greg 
after Melanie moved away. For the initial purchase of the fifty -centimeter reflecting 

telescope from Pennsylvania -based Optical Guidance Systems, Greg obtained state 
monies (I believe from the Board of Regents) earmarked for what we now call STEM.  
The trio approached then -BREC Superintendent Eugene Young with the proposal to 

place the observatory on Highland Road Park property from which BRAS already 
had permission to observe. Mr. Young had recently received a building donation 
from a businessman w ho had used the structure as a golf pro shop.  

 
So it can be seen easily that the Highland Road Park Observatory, with all its 

regular programs, its now -famous special events (the 2003 very close pass of Mars, 
the 2012 Transit of Venus) and the asteroid di scoveries (mainly by Walt), has a 
lineage directly traced to the enthusiasm held by Wally and Mr. Craig.  

 
 

Wally and Henry 
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But Wally's involvement with HRPO didn't stop there. For several years he 

served as Nighttime Center Supervisor during public viewing times on the we ekends. 
Before that, he hosted twice -monthly solar viewings on Saturdays using his own 
telescope (this was back before HRPO had the Coronado Solar Max II). He was very 

vocal in his disapproval of the IAU's decision to create a separate category of "dwarf 
planet" and to move Pluto to that list. His tongue -in -cheek tombstone for Pluto can 
still be seen on the north wall of HRPO's main floor.  

 
He created a compass on 

HRPO's front viewing pad to assist 
newcomers and beginners not familiar 
with Polaris and the Big Dipper. He 

was a volunteer for countless public 
offerings at HRPO. He also volunteered 

enthusiastically for BRAS at events 
such as Earth Day, Rockin' at the 
Swamp and the Balloon Festival 

(originally sponsored by Pennington). 
He showed support in perso n when 
BRAS approached local governmental 

entities such as the Baker City 
Council and the Federation of Civic 

Associations, arguing for the 
changeout to full -cut -off streetlamps 
and porch lights (which would save 

taxpayer money and fossil fuels and 
diminis h the degradation of the natural night sky). He also enthusiastically backed 

BRAS member Trevor McGuire's idea to donate an Orion XT6 Dobsonian telescope 
to the East Baton Rouge Parish Library. He even assisted with science fair projects, 
showing students the safe and accurate way to construct different sections of a 

homemade telescope.  
 
Mr. Wally was a proud Eagle Scout who kept both his and his father's badges 

and awards in pristine condition, and encouraged other young men to earn as many 
Scout badges as  they could. At least one year he was part of the Mary Bird Perkins 

Cancer Center "Samaritan's Circle". He also had a mug collection with dozens (if not 
hundreds) of mugs.  

 

His last of several golden retrievers, Henry (pictured above), was the unofficial 
HRPO mascot for several years.  
 
Editorõs Note: Below are a few personal testimonials that I have been able to gather.  
Feel free to visit Wallyõs online Legacy Page to read more farew ell comments and add 
your own : 
 

Wallace Pursellôs Legacy Page 
http://www.legacy.com/guestbooks/theadvocate/wallace -pursell -condolences/183224987  

 
  

http://www.legacy.com/guestbooks/theadvocate/wallace-pursell-condolences/183224987
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Personal testimonies: 
 
Chris Kersey:  Mr. Wally always had excellent advice 

and encouragement for me in my pursuit to help promote 

skygazing and responsible nighttime lighting. He cannot be 

replaced but I know he wants the hobby of astronomy to continue 

for decades to come. So, that will continue to be my goal. 

 
John Nagle:  Wally and I had many interests in 

common, and had many a talk about a wide range of subjects. He 

was mentor to many, myself included. and Iôll miss the depth of 

knowledge he was always willing to share. He was a fixture at 

the observatory, volunteered for everything and was always a 

pleasure to work with. He will be sorely missed. 

Ben Toman:  My wife and I have had Wally as a dear 

friend for almost as many years as we've lived here in Baton 

Rouge. This man had so many awesome life stories and was a 

wealth of information on almost any subject. Even though we 

were brought together by our common love 

of astronomy, it was most often music that 

we talked about, and he turned us on to a 

lot of performers and songs from back in 

the day. I love this picture because I don't 

think he ever looked happier than when he 

would be hugging a pretty girl.  We were 

very lucky to have known him and even luckier to have called him friend.  We'll miss you, Wally. 

Merrill Hess:  Itôs a sad day for me as 2016 takes another one of my best and oldest friends, 

Wally Pursell passed away at dawn this morning after some time in a hospital. Wally was a founding member of the Baton 

Rouge Astronomical Society (BRAS). I first met him in 1985 and we became instant friends. He lost his lovely wife Zoe to 

cancer a few years later. I used to tease him, asking how such a curmudgeon could attract such a charming and attractive 

woman. He never remarried. Althoug  

 

He grew up in Berkeley, CA and was a Korean War veteran.  His father was an avid outdoorsman who taught Wally to love 

bird-watching and geology.  To the end, Wally used his dad's pre-WWII Zeis-binoculars with the mysteriously superior glass 

formula that was lost when the factory was bombed in the War.  His father was friends with many famous people.  Wally told 

stories of hob-knobbing with Ansel Adams and flying with Amelia Earhart as pilot. 

 

Many in Baton Rouge will remember him for his love of the night sky and all the years of eagerly showing things to people 

through his binoculars and telescopes.  He was always one of the most active leaders in BRAS.  For many Wally was like 

the heart and soul of BRAS.  Known for his story-telling and wit, he will be sorely missed.  Godspeed, Wally    

  

Wally helps BRAS celebrate  

itôs 35th Birthday 11/14/16 
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.Secretary's Summary of January Meeting 
 

 
 John Nagle, presiding 

 
 -Meeting opened. 29 people in attendance 

 

 -Moment of silence for Wally Pursell and astronaut John Glenn observed 

 

 -More of a memorial for Wally will take place at the February meeting 

 

 -Don Weinell spoke about Rockefeller Retreat and Hodges Gardens Star Party 

 

 -Ben Toman spoke about the Sidewalk Astronomy event in January (see photos below) 

 

 -Thomas Halligan spoke about endeavors of the Light Pollution committee 

 

 -Chris Kersey spoke about upcoming HRPO events 

 

 -Brad Schaefer gave a talk on the Carrington Event 

 

 -Next business meeting is February 8th at 6:30pm at the HRPO 

 

 -Next club meeting is February 13th at 7:00pm at the HRPO. Light Pollution meeting preceding 

it at 6:15pm 

 

 -Raffle was held 

 

 -Meeting adjourned 

 

I know I don't include much detail, but I'm not a good note taker. I'm just the only person that will do 

the Secretary job at this time! If people want to know more details, they'll just have to come to the 

meetings, darn it :) 

 

Clear Skies, 

 

Ben Toman 

Secretary 
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BRAS Outreach Report 
 

Hi Everyone, 
 

2017 is off to a great start! Our Sidewalk Astronomy event at Perkins Rowe was wildly successful. Not 

only for the number of people that looked through our scopes, but the number of volunteers we had to 

help out. Thanks to the following volunteers: John Nagle, Krista Reed, Chris Kersey, Trey Anding, 

Sean Malory, Ben Toman, Scott Louque and Rick Wright. We had plenty of scopes and even a couple 

of people to just chat with the crowd about our club and the Observatory.  
 

The management company at Perkins Rowe is very excited to have us doing our events there. They are 

going to start using their own social media outlets to get the word out, as well. Make sure to tell your 

friends about it, too! 
 

We have a couple of events upcoming for you to consider. Check them out: 
 

Tuesday, February 7th 

Sidewalk Astronomy, 6:30pm-8:30pm 

Perkins Rowe Shopping Center 

Telescopes and info 
 

Thursday, February 9th 

Sidewalk Astronomy Make Up Date (Only if weather forces cancellation Tuesday) 

Details same as above 
 

Saturday, March 11th 

Rockin' at the Swamp, 9am-4pm 

Bluebonnet Swamp and Nature Center 

Solar observing, demos and info 

8 people needed for shifts throughout the event 
 

Saturday, March 25th 

100th Anniversary of the Boy Scouts Time, 9am-5pm and they are expecting 4000-5000 people!!!  

That is the last day of Hodges Gardens, but maybe some folks will be in town that can volunteer. 

State Fairgrouds on Airline Hwy 

Solar observing; 2-4 volunteers needed 
 

As you can see, we'll be back for more Sidewalk Astronomy and of course, Rockin' at the Swamp is 

always a good time. (Hey, that's how we met Chris Raby just last year!) I hope you will consider 

helping out with some of these events. The more help we have, the easier it is to do them. 
 

Clear Skies, 

 

Ben Toman 

Outreach Coordinator 
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Sidewalk Astronomy at Perkins Rowe ɀ January 3, 2017 
6:30-9 p.m., about 170 people lined up to see the moon, Venus and Mars 

Volunteers included John Nagle, Krista Reed, Chris Kersey, Trey Anding, Sean Malory, Ben Toman,  
Scott Louque and Rick Wright 

photos by Ben Toman (lots more pics on his Facebook page) 

  
  

  
  

 

 

 

 

This Moon pic was taken by one of the passersby, 

Paiton Hebert, using his cell phone as Ben held it 

up to his 10" Dob. Paiton shared it to BRAS;s 

Facebook page after the event. 

 






















